

# KINLOCHBERVIE COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT PARTNERSHIP

Minutes of meeting held in NWAIS Offices 4.3.09 @ 7.00pm

Present – G Wild, J Mann, D Woodroffe, J MacKay, C MacKenzie, P Cooper,

Apologies – A Owen, M Otter

Minutes of last meeting – Proposed DW, seconded GW

Matters Arising :-

**Viewpoint** – Duncan MacLeod as chairman of the Badcall & Inshegra Grazings has contacted the crofters involved for their approval. He will visit the site along with Rachael MacKay and G Wild to agree things on the ground.

**Website** – Gary Sutherland has indicated he does not require payment for his services. Businesses wanting to advertise on the website should pay – a fee of #15 was suggested.

**Marina** – Definite promise from Tony Usher that the Pontoon would be completed by the end of March.

**Signs** – GW spoke to Henry Flett who has agreed that the H/C squad would erect the signs as long as it was cleared with Ian Moncrieff in Wick – GW was to send him photos.

**Picnic Site** - The High School is working on the board, and Barry Pearson will build the barbeque. The rest of the work is more or less complete. GW and volunteers will finish it off.

Treasurer's Report – Alun Owen not present to give an update.

AOB :-

GW thought that he should stand down as chair feeling that there was a conflict of interest with his role as chair of the Community Council. The feeling of the committee was that he should stay on.

The KVCA has completed the portakabin project and will be handing it over to the North West Youth Initiative. This means the KVCA will no longer have a working committee. It has a bank balance of 939.72 which belongs to the picnic site project.

It was decided to invite R Lansley of CVS to the May meeting to discuss the overlapping roles of the CDP, KVCA and Community Company.

Interpretive board on machair has been approved and GW will work with Donald Mitchell on the information required.

CM was to speak to Tony Usher about the dilapidated state of the old market

Priorities – Signs

Picnic Site

View Point

Sports Area

Date of next meeting – Wed 8<sup>th</sup> April, 2009 @ 7.00pm Conference Room, Harbour Offices.